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45.21 Policy

45.21.1 There may be times during the enforcement of
the traffic laws that the individual deputy
feels that a driver should be referred to the
Driver's License Division for re-examination. 
The deputy shall complete the "Request for
Driver's License Re-Examination" form.  The
deputy will notify the violator of the intent
to have his/her privilege re-examined by the
licensing authority.  The request will be
submitted to the on-duty patrol supervisor
for review.

45.21.2 Criteria to assess the need for a re-
examination of an individual’s drivers
license includes, but is not limited to, the
following criteria:

A. Drivers who are suspected to be incompetent.
B. Physical or mental disability.
C. Disease.
D. Other conditions that might prevent the

person from exercising reasonable and
ordinary care while operating a motor
vehicle.

E. Inability to safely operate a vehicle as
shown by continued violations or hazardous
driving behavior.

F. Request from a family member to have an
elderly member’s drivers license re-examined.



45.21.2

45.21.3 Procedure: Requests for Re-examination

A. Complete the “Request for Drivers License Re-
examination” form. 

B. Notify the driver/violator of the intent to
send them to the Drivers License Division for
re-examination.

C. Explain to the driver the reason for the re-
examination.

D. Issue a citation if warranted.
E. Complete a report if appropriate, and/or

notes on the citation, documenting the reason
for the contact with the driver and the
reasons for the re-examination request.

F. Submit the request form and related
documents/citation to the on duty patrol
supervisor for review.

G. The request form will be forwarded to the
Central Services Section to be sent to the
Utah State Drivers License Division.  


